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Our Work

We steward and strengthen Glen
Helen for present and future
generations, safeguard the eco-
logical, historical, and geological
resources within its bounds, and
utilize the preserve to offer life-
shaping environmental learning to
our students and visitors.

August, 2015

Dear Friends of Glen Helen,

Three years ago, the Glen Helen Association board made a shift in its strategic direction, decid-
ing that more needed to be done to protect lands that border Glen Helen. They recognized that,
even though the Glen is one of the largest protected areas in southwestern Ohio, its ecologically
fragile because it is only about a third of a mile wide. Its shape makes it harder to protect it
against invasive species, and harder to conserve habitats for wildlife that depend on deep and
intact woods. The shape of the Glen also makes it extraordinarily vulnerable to development
along its perimeter, where every new drainage tile or home site has an outsized impact on the
water quality and habitats in the preserve.

The board grappled with these factors, and decided that they would work with our neighbors
to encourage them to place conservation easements on their property. And, importantly, if any of
our neighbors ever considered selling their ecologically important properties, we would work to
add them to the preserve.

So it was with Camp Greene, our first newly acquired land in decades. The camp, formerly
owned by the Girl Scouts of Western Ohio, is over 30 acres. Itis on the Little Miami River ad-
jacent to the Glen, and also adjacent to John Bryan State Park. It has an abundance of spring
wildflowers, and a great variety of birds.

The property had been used as a camp since at least the 1920s, but the Girl Scouts no longer
needed it. They could have pursued developing it — they might have made more money that
way — but they appreciated the idea that the camp would become part of Glen Helen, and that
it could continue to be used for environmental learning. Their willingness to work with us made a
deal possible.

All we needed to do was raise a half million dollars.

But, we accomplished that, thanks to a couple important sources of conservation funds. The
Clean Ohio Conservation Fund awarded us $400,000 to purchase the land and remove invasive
species. The Upper River Fund of the Dayton Foundation contributed $100,000 in matching
funds.

Looking ahead, we hope that Camp Greene will just be the first project in a long list of ease-
ments and acquisitions. We remain interested in working with our neighbors to ensure that their
lands are protected as opportunity allows.

Your support, as a friend, member, or volunteer has made this work possible. We are deeply
grateful for all that you enable us to accomplish.

Nick Boutis Dan Halm, Ph.D.
Executive Director President
Glen Helen Ecology Institute Glen Helen Association

Glen Helen Association
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Accomplishments

July 2014 to June 2015

At the Outdoor Education Center

The Outdoor Education Center completed
its 58th year of operation. We welcomed
2,347 students for our 3- to 4-day resi-
dential outdoor education program.
35 schools sent students to the Center,
including:

= Bennett Intermediate School, Piqua, Miami
County

= Bexley Middle School, Bexley, Franklin
County

= Catholic Central School, Springfield, Clark
County

= Celina Intermediate School, Celina, Mercer
County

= Central Middle School, Xenia, Greene
County

= Columbus Academy, Gahanna, Franklin
County

= Dayton Early College Academy, Dayton,
Montgomery County

= Edwin D. Smith Elementary School, Dayton,
Montgomery County

= Englewood Elementary School, Englewood,
Montgomery County

= Englewood Hills Elementary School, Engle-
wood, Montgomery County

= Fulton Elementary School, Springfield, Clark
County

= Graham Elementary School, St. Paris, Cham-
paign County

= Greenville St. Mary's, St. Mary's, Darke
County

= Holy Rosary, Saint Marys, Auglaize County
= Horace Mann PreK-8 School, Dayton, Mont-
gomery County

= Immaculate Conception School, Celina,
Mercer County

= Kemp PreK-8 School, Dayton, Montgomery
County

= Kenwood Elementary School, Springfield,
Clark County

= Licking Heights North Elementary School,
Pataskala, Licking County

= McGuffey Foundation School, Oxford, Butler
County

= Miami Valley School, Dayton, Montgomery
County
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= Northmoor ES, Englewood, OH, Montgom-
ery County

= Northwood Elementary School, Dayton,
Montgomery County

= Richard Allen Academy, Dayton, Montgom-
ery County

= Ruskin Prek-8 School, Dayton, Montgomery
County

= Seven Hills Doherty School, Cincinnati,
Hamilton County

= Snowhill Elementary School, Springfield,
Clark County

= Snyder Park Elementary School, Springfield,
Clark County

= South Vienna Middle School, South Vienna,
Clark County

= St. Brigid School, Xenia, Greene County

= Talawanda Middle School, Oxford, Butler
County

= Union Elementary School, Union, Mont-
gomery County

= Washington Intermediate School, Pigua,
Miami County

= The Wellington School, Columbus, Franklin
County

= Laura Ingalls Wilder Intermediate School,
Piqua, Miami County

For the seventh year, we provided schol-
arship funds to enable economically
disadvantaged children from Dayton and
Springfield to attend the Outdoor Edu-
cation Center. The funds, with support
from individual donors and charitable
foundations, allowed 400 children from
9 schools to participate in our residential
environmental learning programs.

_ S
New interpretive signs greet visitors to the
Raptor Center

Naturalist interns: Sarah Croston, Coyote
Tindongen, Fiona Modrak, Kristen Treat, Sarah
Acomb, Tim Weisman, Karen Havens, Kat
Devitofranchesci, Dorri Jones.

The Outdoor Education Center welcomed
380 children for our summer residential
Ecocamps. Featuring day programs for
5 to 8-year olds, and overnight programs
for 8 to 14-year olds, each Ecocamp has
a unique theme designed to inspire chil-
dren and bring them closer to nature.

The professional internship program
of the Outdoor Education Center wel-
comed a new cohort of 9 naturalist in-
terns and 4 administrative interns for the
2014-15 school year.

At the Raptor Center

We had another busy year for hawk and
owl rehabilitation. In all, we admitted
166 birds for rehabilitation, and were
able to release 84 birds for a second
chance at life in the wild. Among the
birds admitted were six bald eagles — the
most we've taken in during one year.

We conducted 105 raptor education
programs for schoolchildren, civic
groups, senior centers, and other pro-
grams, providing 5,500 participants an
up-close and personal experience with
birds of prey.

The Raptor Center is now easier to visit
than ever before. In addition to the new
cages completed last year, we added
new signage, a concrete walkway, split
rail fence, landscaping, plus rope barriers
to keep visitors a safe distance from the
birds.



The Raptor Center continued its collabo-
ration with the Boonshoft Museum and

the Ohio Division of Wildlife to monitor

and protect peregrine falcons of Dayton,
and allow public viewing through web-
based cameras.

Out in the Glen

Camp Greene

The Glen Helen Association acquired
Camp Greene, a 30-acre former Girl
Scout camp adjacent to the Glen. The
property, which includes 1900 feet of
Little Miami Riverfront, is an important
addition to our protected land. Funding
for the purchase was made possible by
the Clean Ohio Conservation Fund, the
Upper River Fund of the Dayton Founda-
tion, and the members of the Glen Helen
Association.

We moved closer to ensuring that Glen
Helen would be permanently protected
from development, when the Antioch
Board of Trustees approved conserva-
tion easement deeds for the preserve.
This was a major step forward in a multi-
year process that will be completed in
summer 2015.

The Glen Helen Association reached
agreement with the family of David and
Barbara Case to purchase their 46.69-
acre homestead — a property immedi-
ately east of the Outdoor Education Cen-
ter. It would be a fitting tribute to Dave
and Barbara to see their land included in
Glen Helen. Both were longtime volun-
teers and donors to the Glen and
Antioch College.

4

We were notified by the Ohio Department
of Natural Resources that our proposal

to restore the Castle Rock Trail was
approved. The project, which we hope

to complete during 2016, will include
placing a new walkway atop the old
stone dam in the north Glen.

Land management staff established a
screened propagation hut, and are rear-
ing native oak, spicebush and bladdernut.

Our assault on invasive plants con-
tinued throughout the Glen. Assisted by
scores of volunteers, the following were
cut, treated, and processed:

= Ailanthus: 73 trees and 3500 sprouts
dispatched

= Amur Honeysuckle: 25.35 acres removed

= Asian bittersweet: 1048 units

= Autumn olive: 2 very large units

= Burning Bush: 60 units

= Callery Pear: 1 very large 5-stem tree

= Euonymous fruiting bodies: 68 dispatched
= Garlic mustard: 45 acres scythed

= Japanese knotweed: 3 large clusters treated
= Japanese stilt grass: 4000 sq. ft. treated

= Johnson Grass: 2000 sq. ft. seed heads
scythed and bagged

= |esser Celandine: 4.7 acres treated

= Multifloral rose: 10 units treated

= Norway Maple: 77 cut

= Oriental bittersweet: 48 units

= Poison hemlock: 3 acres scythed

= Scilla: T colony treated

= Teasel: 11,000 sq. ft. scythed

Trails were open every day, dawn to
dusk. An estimated 100,000 visited Glen
Helen to walk, explore, and learn.

Our land manager and volunteers con-
tinued to maintain the 20-mile trail
system, including:

= Clearing 111 trail obstructions

= Creating 33 trail closures

Our annual Christmas Bird Count was
held on December 14, 2014. We found
1355 individual birds, representing 40
Species.

Education, Collaboration, and
Research

The following research projects were
approved or conducted during the year:
= Water quality assessment. Audrey Mc-
Gowin, Wright State University

= Effects of Honeysuckle, Burning bush, and
White-tailed deer removal on arthropod
communities. Libby Sancomb, Wright State
University

= Longitudinal study of Ash and their epi-
phytes. Don Cipollini, Wright State University
= Analysis of total hardness and hardness
due to calcium in the Yellow Spring. J. Eric
Hils, University of Dayton

Glen Director Nick Boutis gave the key-
note address at the University of Dayton
sustainability conference on October
25th. Emphasizing the noteworthy things
that Antioch and Glen Helen are doing
with respect to food, land, and energy.

Our 2015 magazine shipped in May,
with a cover story about the National
Natural Landmark system.

The Natural Areas Association, a
leading professional society for land
managers, held its annual meeting in
Dayton. Glen Helen was a featured field
trip destination.

Support from the Yellow Springs Com-
munity Foundation allowed us to hire
several Antioch College students to serve
as Miller Fellows, including Nikki Sadat,
Alex Malangoni, Rachel Hale, Sean Allen,
Sierra Vein, Kelsea Pierson, and Kayla
Hopple.

We entered into a collaborative project
with the Village of Yellow Springs and
the Tecumseh Land Trust to restore the
land around the Yellow Springs Creek
immediately upstream from the Glen.

Glen Helen staff helped Antioch College
develop a new campus landscaping
plan, which emphasizes naturalistic
management and native plants.
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Observors for Make It Count for the Birds found 94 species

and raised more than $11,000 for land stewardship.

The Ecology Institute oversaw operations
of the Antioch College Farm. Accom-
plishments included:

= In 2014, our third full growing season, we
harvested 7,000 pounds of fresh produce
from the farm for the Antioch dining halls.

= During Spring 2015 alone, students di-
verted 6,100 pounds of compostable materi-
als from the landfill to the farm, collecting an
average of 555 pounds of compostables per
week.

= Students studying ecological agriculture,
environmental ethics, political economy, zool-
ogy, and the global seminar on food used the
farm as their living classroom.

Glen Helen facilities were widely used

by the community, hosting a number of
significant events, including 27 wed-
dings, receptions, or engagement parties,
5 memorials, 2 family reunions, and 43
retreats or meetings.

We welcomed a wide variety of speak-
ers and presenters to Glen Helen,
including:

= We hosted and co-sponsored “Climate
Crisis Solutions, a conference organized by
the Arthur Morgan Institute for Community
Solutions.

= Birder and author Kent Nelson read from
The Spirit Bird, winner of the 2014 Pitt Drue
Heinz Literature Prize.

= The builders of a tire and rammed earth
house shared their process for building a
“second-hand home"

We offered over 100 public programs,
spanning from hikes, lectures, after-
school sessions, volunteer opportunities,
art shows, and events

Glen Helen director Nick Boutis became
the chair of the new Antioch College sus-
tainability committee — a group work-
ing to establish the college as a national
leader in environmental initiatives.

We hosted a community recycling
day, when citizens could bring used
batteries, electronics, and light bulbs, as
well as paper for shredding.
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Administration

Social media has become our primary
way of connecting with friends and
visitors. The Glen Helen Facebook page,
www.facebook.com/glenhelen, now has
over 11,500 “likes." 3500 people receive
electronic communication from us via
Constant Contact.

Major updates to the Glen Helen web-
site, found at www.glenhelen.org, went
live in June 2015.

The online travel site Trip Advisor award-
ed us “Certificates of Excellence’ in
2014 and 2015, based on the quality of
user reviews.

As of October 2014, the Glen Helen
license plate is once again available for
purchase for Ohio car owners.

Ann Shaw, the long-time Business Man-
ager and one-time interim co-director of
the Glen, retired in March 2015, passing
the mantle to Tom Clevenger.

Glen director Nick Boutis served as a
chair for Antioch's "Assurance Argu-
ment," a major step in the college efforts

to gain accreditation.

We published our annual full-color cal-
endar. This attractive 12-month wall
calendar utilizes photos supplied entirely
by volunteer photographers.

Facilities improvements were made
across the Glen, including:

= Hyde Road house: We fully renovated the
130-year-old residence next to the Riding
Centre, repairing its foundation, insulating,
installing new windows and siding, and
updating the interior.

= Camp Greene: This new Glen Helen proper-

ty will require substantial improvements over
the next few years. Our contractors repaired a
wall in the dormitory building, and began the
process of replacing old roofs on four of the
structures. We also replaced all lights in the
lodge with high-efficiency LEDs.

= Trailside Museum: We sanded old wood
displays and repaired the glass display case.

Volunteer Paul Samson built an outstanding
and attractive woodshed.

= South Glen: To ensure the safety of our ten-
ants and visitors, we installed reverse osmosis
filters in the sinks throughout Birch Manor
and the Jacoby Rd. gatehouse.

= Qutdoor Education Center: We renovated
the pantry in the Lodge, bringing itin line
with modern standards, with NSF shelving
and can rack. We also removed the old ga-
rage ruins associated with the demolished
Neff House on State Route 343.

Special Events

For the eighth year, the Friends Music
Camp made Glen Helen the beneficiary
of its annual benefit concert. The campers
always put on an impressive concert, and
this year was no exception. Gross revenue
was $3325.

This was the strongest year yet for Whoo
Cooks for You, our annual dinner for
the Raptor Center. Between ticket sales,
auction purchases, and sponsorships,
the event brought in gross revenue of
$49,446.

Nearly a ton of seed and suet was dis-
tributed at the Glen Helen Association's
annual bird seed sale, providing winter
food for wildlife at hundreds of area
feeders.

Our annual event Pancake Breakfast
took place March 21, generating $1,385
in revenue.

After several years on hiatus, the Great
Stuff Garage Sale returned. This time
the event was done in collaboration with
the Yellow Springs Senior Center. Our take
was $2,726.

The dreaded rain stayed away for our ninth
annual birdwatching marathon, Make

it Count for the Birds, The respectable
conditions allowed observers to find 94
species in Glen Helen, and to raise $11,310
for land stewardship in the preserve.

We had 414 registrants for the fifth
annual Earth Day 5K/ 10K, generating
gross revenue of $10,373.



Administration

Glen Helen Ecology Institute Staff
George Bieri, Land Manager

Nick Boutis, Executive Director
Kristen Bruns, Food Service Manager

Tom Clevenger, Assistant Director for
Finance and Administration

Janene Giuseffi, Outdoor Education
Center Director

Kelsea Gram, Trailside Museum Sales
Associate

Les Groby, Housekeeper

Robbie Marion, Property management
staff

Betty Ross, Raptor Center Director

Shannon Schenck, Outdoor Education
Center Office Manager

Ann Marie Simonson, Project Manager

Jaime Shepherd, Outdoor Education
Center Assistant Director

Susan Smith, Ranger

Tina Spencer, Project Manager
Shahkar Strolger, Property Manager
Pamela Williams, Land Management
Associate

Glen Helen Association Board of Trustees
Dan Halm (President)

Steven Conn

Richard Heil

Allen Hunt

Bill Kent

Ron Lewis

Kevin Lydy (Secretary)

Craig Mesure

Deanna Newsom

Delia Raymer

Macy Reynolds

John Stireman

Jo Wilson (Treasurer)

Finances

July 2014-June 2015

Operating Expenditures: $1,116,063
Environmental Education Programs: 40%
Raptor Center: 6%

Land Management: 5%

Facilities: 20%

Administration: 28%

Glen Helen Ecology Institute Revenue

A

g

Glen Helen Association Revenue

‘

20% m
9% m

2%
2%
35%
1%
7%
3%
16%

5%

49%

5%

8%
2%
35%
1%

Gifts $221,369

Endowment Income
$103,848

Sales $21,765

Events $22,568
Program Fees $390,735
Visitor Fees $13,846
Facility Rentals $81,047
Grants $27,366

Released from Restricted
$177933

Miscellaneous
$55,683

Membership & Gifts
$185,935

Endowment & Interest
Income $18,395

Nature Shop $32,894
Events $6,400
Grants $134,995

Miscellaneous
$2,970
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Recognition

The Glen Helen Legacy Society

Long term financial planning is key to
maintaining Glen Helen into perpetuity.
Through the Glen Helen Legacy Society,
we recognize individuals who provide a
planned gift to Glen Helen. Glen Helen
itself is the legacy of Hugh Taylor Birch,
who cared so deeply for this wooded
glen that he sought to preserve it forever
as a memorial to his daughter Helen.
Members of the Legacy Society share this
passion for ensuring a vibrant future for
Glen Helen. Through their planned gifts,
the members of the Glen Helen Legacy
Society ensure the preservation of our
unique, beautiful, and diverse Glen, and
secure the chance for future generations
to also gain life-shaping experiences
through their immersion in the preserve
and its programs.

Sture Fredrik Anliot,* Anonymous (1),*
Anonymous (2), George Asakawa,* Robert
Baldwin, Sr.* Ruth and, Tony Bent, Hugh
Taylor Birch,* Dr. George W. Comstock,* Ann
0. Edison,* Janet Hackett,* Judy Oplinger, Jim
Perry,* Ruth Ricket,*, Betty Ross, Deborah L.
Stone,* Ellen Stutz,* Kenneth C. Tregillus,*
Robert Van Lehn,* Beverly Viemeister,* Deann
Ward and Neil Dawson, Mary White, Jill Wilson*
* deceased

Lucy and Arthur Morgan Society
Arthur and Lucy Morgan were singularly
instrumental in the preservation of Glen
Helen. Through the Lucy and Arthur
Morgan Society, we recognize and honor
donors whose leadership, through gifts of
$1000 or more, ensures the fiscal health
of Glen Helen.

$5000 and Above:

Anonymous, Bill Kent and Gayle Gyure, Steve
and Stacey Wirrig,

$1000 to $4999:

Anonymous, Carl Asakawa and Andrew

Pavey, Jane Baker, Robert Baldwin, Jr., Doug
Barker and, Linda Clemens, Brian and Hillary
Bergren, Nick Boutis, Robert L Brandt, Jr, MD,
John and Sigalia Cannon, Roger Cole, Leslie
Cowperthwaite and Bruce Wellman, Roger
Cranos, Ted and Wendy DeLong, Al and Donna
Denman, Mike and Fran DeWine, John DeWine
and Michele Burns, Mark and Becca DeWine,
Leo and Kay Drey, Alice and Nick Dudukovich,
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The Glen Helen Legacy Society: Stories of Stewardship

Judy Oplinger
Judy first connected with Glen Helen when she came to Yellow Springs as an
Antioch student in Biology. A graduate of the class of 1964, she worked at
Trailside Museum and the Outdoor Education Center for several years after
graduating. At Trailside, she implementing one of the most highly lauded
programs in the history of the Glen. The Junior Naturalist program created
an opportunity for college students to teach Yellow Springs schoolchildren
about nature through weekly hikes and activities. That combination of
E young people working together to teach and learn produced profoundly

memorable experiences for all involved.

Judy now lives in Syracuse, New York, but has continued to maintain her strong support for
the Glen. She has requested that a portion of her planned gift go to the Glen Helen endow-
ment, and a portion to support Trailside Museum. We are deeply grateful for her support.

Betty Ross
1 Betty has been the soul of the Raptor Center for three decades. 2015 marks

a transitional time for her, because she plans to retire this summer. But she's

leaving the Raptor Center with a legacy of important accomplishments that

| secure its future. Thanks to Betty's leadership and unswerving perseverance,

¥ the Raptor Center has all new cages for its resident birds, signage, and a

. walkway for visitors with limited mobility.

] She has been a force of will when it comes to ensuring that the Raptor

Center thrives. She works on the coldest, and hottest, and wettest, and snow-

iest days ofthe year, always making sure that the birds are healthy and well-cared for. Over

the years, she has cared for thousands of birds, and delivered educational talks to tens

of thousands of children and families.

Now Betty, in contemplating her estate plans, has indicated her intentions to add to the
Raptor Center fund at the Yellow Springs Community Foundation. When our new director
starts in August 2015, she will be well positioned to succeed thanks to all that Betty has built
up and put in place at the Raptor Center.

Ellen Stutz

Ellen loved nature, birds, and birdwatching. She drew enjoyment from hik-
ing, cross-country skiing, line dancing, and playing guitar. She sang in the
Concordia Lutheran Church choir, and played the bells. She was a long-time
Daytonian, who worked at Sheffield/Bendix Corporation for 40 years. She
passed away October 2104 at the age of 84.

Ellen left a portion of her estate to the Raptor Center, and we honored
her generosity by adding those funds to the Raptor Center endowment at
the Yellow Springs Community Foundation. She had many charitable organi-
zations that were important to her, including her church, Aullwood Audubon Center, and the
Friends of Big Bone. We feel especially grateful that, even though Glen Helen was not her top
philanthropic priority, she saw to it that we would forever benefit from generosity.

Mary White

/ Mary is a person of diverse talents and interests. She holds doctoral degrees
in both medical humanities and education. Plus a master's degree in divinity.
She is an accomplished musician. She has traveled around the world for her
work as a medical ethicist, but also her hobby as an avid hiker. Her love of a
great trail has taken her to Spain, to Everest base camp, to Norway, and also
to Glen Helen.

Regardless of her worldly travels, the Glen has been a constant element
in her life. Once or twice a week, all through the year, she is able to appreci-

ate the rhythm of the seasons, and especially enjoys the spring wildflowers. For sheer aes-

thetic appeal, she feels that the Glen — her backyard — is as spectacular a place as any. “What
we have here,” she notes, “is such a gift to my sense of wholeness."

She values not just the fact that the Glen is here as a projected property, but also that the’
programs of preserve create opportunities for life shaping environmental learning and con-
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Naomi Ewald-Orme, Helen C. Feinberg, Diana
Foster and Thomas H. Jones Fund at the
Charlottesville Area Community Foundation, in
honor of Katharine Wead Jones, Steven Friend,
Paul and Jewel Graham, Linda J. Griffith and
Scott K. Kellogg, John and Bari Hart, Joan
Hollister, Priscilla Janney-Pace, Marvin and Mary
Lamborg, Dr. Barbara Mackey, Joseph and Sarah
Marcum, Justin Metcalf and Colette Palamar,
Nancy Nerny, David and Sharen Neuhardt, Judy
Oplinger, Virginia Paget, Susan Palmer and
Christopher Cordle, Roger and Macy Reynolds,
The Riding Centre Association, Barbara
Robertson, Jim and Jan Runkle, David Rutter,
Mary Kay Smith and Melissa Heston, Ellen L
Stutz, Jerry Sutton and Sandra McHugh, Pati
Trolander An, Maxine Anne Weinstein, The Clara
Weiss Fund, Sam Young and Sandy Love

Glen Helen Association
Members

We are profoundly grateful to every
member and contributor, and have made
every effort to ensure the accuracy of this
list. Please bring any errors or omissions
to our attention. Thank you for your con-
tinued support of Glen Helen.

Benefactor

Mary and Len Cargan, Robert F. Hankey, Terry
and Eva Herndon, Pamela Hogarty, Todd and
Gabriele Leventhal, Philip and Susan Miller,
Andrew Schwarzer and Nancy Elder, Mr. Milton
Simmons, Gregory Stobbs, Glenn and Jane
Watts

Contributor

Anonymous, Ray and Marlene Acus, Mike and
Nancy Adams, Ven and Ellen Adkins, James
Agna, Kenneth and Rosanne Allen, James and
Carol Amon, Kristen Andreae, Robyn Angel
and Dan Sutch, Steve and Carol Artley, Harden
and Jeanne Ballantine, Conrad Balliet, Ben and
Cheryl Barnett, Rubin and Charlotte Battino,
Ken and Gretchen Beers, Ruth and Tony Bent,
Andrew Bent and Anna Huttenlocher, Raymond
A. Bigelow, David Blau and Janet Armstrong,
Michael Blevins and Peggy Nestor, Ken and
Margo Bode, Bruce Bradtmiller and Carol
Cottom, Kent Bristol and Nancy Noonan, Tom
and Maan Broadstock, Jonathan and Marilou
Brown, Daniel Brustein and Joan Trey, Jonathan
and Carol Buchter, Phyllis Buchwalder, Mark
and Mary Buchwalder, Mary A. Bullen, Ted

and Becky Campbell, Karen Campbell, Gordon
Chapman, Scott and Jeanine Clark, Abby Conn,
Gordon Cowperthwaite, Jenny Cowperthwaite
and Raymond Ruka, Cub Scout Pack 34,
Harvey Curran and Mary Fahrenbruck, Jeremy
and Linda Curtoys, Robert and Ruth Darrow,

As always, we thank you for your continued support

of Glen Helen.

Matthew and Karen Denman, Pat Dewees, Mr.
and Mrs. M. O. Diggs Jr., Deborah Dillon-Bloch &
Andrzej Bloch, Frank Doden and Lori Askeland,
MJ Dodson, Tom and Heidi Donnelly, Joseph
Dowdell, Paul and Carol Sue Drees, Jim and

Jill Duffee, Dunphy Real Estate, Inc., Teresa
Dunphy and Thomas Gregor, Barbara Eckstrand,
Katie Egart, Christopher and Deborah Ehrhard,
Kathrin Engisch and Mark Rich, Jennifer
Erickson, Bill and Kathy Estep, James and
Barbara Evans, Naomi Ewald-Orme, Rebecca
and Phil Fannin, Donna Farver and Randy
Adkins, Bill Felker, Edward Fieg, David Flateau,
Scott Fleming, Richard and Marie Flickinger,
Phil Flynn, Mark French and James Nealon,
John R. Gall, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Gerstle,
Ben Gibbons, Paul and Jewel Graham, Jordan
and Bethany Gray, William T. Greentaner, John
Grote and Liz Blakelock, Amy Hale, Franklin
Halley, Janet Hannel, Peggy Harris, Joann
Hausser, Richard and Lilly Heil, Boyd Holsapple,
J. Marc Holser, Jon and Karla Horvath, Roz and
Gary Houseknecht, Bill Houston and Hazel
Tulecke, Jon Hudson and Debbie Henderson,
Donna and Thomas Hull, Beatrix Karthaus-
Hunt and Allen Hunt, Desiree Nickell and Ellis
Jacobs, Constance Johnson-Chapman and Ted
Chapman, Lee and Mary Johnston, Thomas and
Barbara Kaiser, Joseph Knapp and Sarah Pines,
Ernest Koerlin and Deborah Chlebek, lone Kotis,
Janet Craig Krack, Michael J Kraus, Keith and
Elaine Kresge, David F. Lackey, Gary Lamont, Dr.
Sarunas Lazdinis, Scott Liming, Teri and David
Linden, Thea Lopatka and Amando Komoda,
Robert and Jean Lorenzetti, Nancy Mahoney
and Dennis Latimer, Robert Mann, Eric Marcus
and Lela Riley, Laura Marshall and Howard
Horstman, R.A. Martineau and Jane Dorsey,
Linda and Donald Mates, Judith and Dan
McGregor, Charles and Glenora Mercer, Miami
Valley Outdoor Club, Dave and Donna Milam,
William and Kim Miracle, Dr. L. David Mirkin,
Lee and Vicki Morgan, Rick Morris, Thomas and
Sandra Neville, Deanna Newsom and Volker

Our perennial activity — removing
honeysuckle — continues.

Bahn, Betty Nielsen, Paul Nugent, Cecil Ogg,
Ruth and Harvey Paige, Jerry Papania and Moira
Laughlin, Judy Parker and Mike Kaplon, Mark
and Diana Partee, Richard and Mary Paterson,
David Peabody, Catherine Peyroux, Julie Peyton,
Linda Behrens Potter, Anne Randolph, Chris and
Janeal Ravndal, Carolyn Ray, Delia and Michael
Raymer, Mary Reeder, Jean Sanford Replinger,
Lori Riley, Emma Robinow and Jake Schmidt,
Daniel Rohrer, Dorothy Smith and Catherine
Roma, John and Helen Rossmiller, Philip and
Frances Rouse, Beth Rubin and Brian Potts, Dan
and Libby Rudolf, Jim and Jan Runkle, Steve
Schlather and Nancy Flinchbaugh, Dorothy
Scott, Cindy Sieck, Roy and Dagmar Smith,
Carolyn Smith and Curt Nelson, Wade Smith,
Lamar and Cynthia Spracklen, Star Pediatrics,
Charles and Martha Stephens, John and
Shannon Stireman, John and Gretchen Stratton,
James A. Tetz and Nancy Farnlach, Alfred and
Elizabeth Thomas, Susan and Ron Tower, Greg
and Bobbi Treadwell, UU Fellowship of Yellow
Springs, P. Thomas Vernier, Nancy Wade, Gerard
Walsh, Dianeah Wanicek and Robert Pryor, Bud
Weaver, Thomas and Liz Whitman, Leon and
Betsy Whitney, Mickey and Bonnie Wilkinson,
David Will and Anne Holzschuh, Art Williams, Jo
Wilson and David Wishart, J. Kevin Wolfe, Tom
and Jenny Woolery, Carol Yegerlehner, Kara York,
Barbara Zulliger and Tim Barhorst, Mike Zwart,

Supporter

Tia Acheson, Amy Achor and Vick Mickunas,
David and Dollie Allen, John Allen, Laura
Amble, Joe and Marjorie Anthony, Mel and
Cathy Arnold, Jeanne Badman, Jim and
Rosemary Bailey, Carolyn and Chris Bailey,
Robert Barcus and Aida Merhemic, Richard
and Elaine Barrick, Fred and Joy Bartenstein,
Margarita Bayles, Marsha and Bill Bebko,
Anna D. Bellisari, April Bennett, Win Bent and
Susan Richter, Fred and Daphne Berge, Dan
and Kathy Beverly, Leslie Beyer-Hermsen &
Terry Hermsen, Stephen Biawitz and Mildred
Hand-Biawitz, Marilynn Birch, John and Karen
Bloom, Michael and Lora Bogan, Ann Booher,
Bruce and Carolyn Bradford, Lois Bradstreet,
Bonnie Brehm, Elaine Brown, Jim and Laura
Brown, William Brown, Kevin Buckingham,
Mary A. Bullen, Mark and Lorie Burger, Tricia
Burke, David Burkhardt, Phillip Burns, Dianne
Burroughs, Melissa Byas, Kim Carlson, John
Carlson, Alan Carney, Barbara Carroll, Sylvia
Carter Denny, Julane Chaney, Brian and Kathryn
Chase, You-Chien and Shu-<Yuan Chiang, Kat
and Doug Christen, Don and Kendra Cipollini,
0. Thomas and Doris Clemens, Connie Collett,
Lauren Connor, Barron and Dolores Conrad,
Robert and Kathleen Coombs, Ann Cooper
and Bruce Heckman, Lawrence Cooper, James
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Corbin, Donna Cottrell, Monty and Carol

Cox, Lauren Craig, Mark and Amy Crawford,
Kathleen Curley, Laura Curliss, Parviz Dadras,
Doug Daegele, Elizabeth Danowski, John and
Julia Davis, Lisa and Rene Dawn, John and
Angela Day, Dayton Hikers, Lori Deal, Wilma
Deen, Sally and Luke Dennis, Holly and Michael
Di Flora, Ann and Dave Diller, Diane Diller,
Gary Dixon and Nancy Hesz, Carmela Dixon,
Rick and Mary Donahoe, Jeff Dooley, Keith
Doubt, Phil Dreety, Mark and Mary Duckwall,
Dennie Eagleson and Alan Greenberg, Sharon
Edwards, M. Helen Eier, Claudia Elliott, Daniel
Eltzroth, Staffan and Anne Erickson, Bill and
Phyllis Evans, Michael and Susan Fanelli,
Phillip and Catherine Fay, David Fay, Sheila
Filler, Joyce Fishbain, Linda Fisher, Keith Fix,
Deborah Gates Ford and Kenneth Gilfillan, Ellen
Forshaw, Tom Forsythe, Elaine Fouts, Victoria
A. Fox, Patricia Fox, Steve and Rose Fryburg,
Carol Fugate, Tod A. Fuller, Barbara Fuls, Hugh
and Joan Fulton, Caroline Garrick, Barbara and
John Geri, Lori and John Gevedon, Carl Gill,
Sharon Clett, Jim Glover, Mary Sue Gmeiner,
Toni Goble, Don Goldstein, Seth Gordon and
Jocelyn Robinson, Mary and William Gorman,
Robert Grahamjones, Don Gram, Mike and

Jen Greenlee, Guarantee Insurance Agency,
Carl and Carol Haag, Dan and Susan Halm,
Edward and Maura Hamilton, Susan Hammond,
Steve and Deb Harris, Mark Harris, Dana and
Mary Harrod, John Haruff, Sharon and Shirley
Hatfield, Grady and Mari Hayes, Elle Heimlich,
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Outdoor school students talk about ecology before a hike in the Glen

-

Wayne Heinfeld, Lynda Hicks, Kimi Hilderbrant,
Joy Hill, Jeff G. Hines, Rick Hoftman and Norma
Landis, Rodney and Ellen Hoover, Martha
Horner, Robert Hough and Family, Mark and
Roberta Howson, Jane Huff, Kathy and Roger
Huff, Anita Hunt, Paula Hurwitz, Bob and Tia
Huston, Carl Hyde, Martin Hydell, Rebecca and
Dennis Jarvi, Sandra Jessen, Linda Johannes,
Karl R. Johnson, Alan and Patricia Johnson, Eric
Johnson, Eric Johnson, Mary Lou Baker Jones,
Bob and Beverly Jurick, Paul Kadis, Katherine
Kadish, Mary Jane Kalkis, Clare Kangas and Ed
Robbins, Jerome Kearns, Lloyd Kennedy and
Fay Choo, Chuck and Letha Kimball, Jill Korach
and Devin Schenk, Catherine Kramer, Roland
Kreager and Cindi Goslee, Kevin and Marilyn
Kreider, Shirley Kristensen, Owen Kubic, Jill
Labrador, Vincent Laino, Inge and Max Lake,
Tom and Evelyn LaMers, Henry and Ruth Lapp,
Henry Leitschuh, Matt Lemon, Jim Leonard,
Marsha Lindbeck, Harry and Donna Lipsitt,
Warren Ljungren, Esther Lloyd, Beverly and
Tracy Logan, Tracy and Darla Logan, Ann Marie
Long and Kevin Gamble, Greg Love, Wyatt and
Terri Lucas, Molly Lunde and Lee Kibblewhite,
Kevin Lydy, Marilee MacMillan, Krista Magaw
and Andy Carlson, Gerald and Judith Mahan,
Mark D. Mamrack, Mary Marrero, Ed Marrinan,
Jean Marsh, Bill and Laurie Martt, Ben Maurer,
Camilla Mauzy, Tom and Barb McBee, Jane
McBride, David and Barbara McCormick,
Maureen McCormick & John Ritzenthaler, Steve
McFarland, Shawn Mcinturf, Doug McKinley,

Eric McLellan, Marjorie McLellan, Andrew
McMenemy, James and Diane Medzviega, Mark
Meister and Carla Steiger, Craig Mesure and
Sylvia Ellison, Marian Miller, Denise Minch,
Barbara Moll, Tim Morand, Albert Morgan, Hays
Moulton, Chris and Susan Murphy, Nina Myatt,
James and Ann Naber, Sirisha Naidu and Taki
Manolokos, Mike and Diana Nelson, Maria
Newcomer, Janice Newhouse, Stephen Nichols,
Jamie Noble, Joan Northway, Rose O'Brien,
Peter and Sally Oberbeck, Kelley and Eric Oberg,
Ned Oldham, Dianne Olix, Paulette Olson, Joe
Oxley, Tanya Pahl, Jim Palmer, Bob and Sue
Parker, Suzanne Patterson, Allison Paul and Alex
Melamed, Kara Pennella, Charlie and Nancy
Peters, Gail Pettigrew, Susan Pfeiffer, David
Phillips, Cindy and Steve Piatt, Lawrence Platt,
Elizabeth Porter, Gary Powers, Marlene Pray and
David Conn, Beverly Price, Ashley Price, David
and Carol Ramey, Alan Raney and Susan Stiles,
Ted and Alice Rasor, Julia Reichert, Catherine
Reynolds, Herb Rickabaugh, Dorothy Rike,
Bruce and Ann Rinker, Robert Riordan, Scott
Risner,Aaron Rockwell, James and Judy Rose,
Betty Ross, Cathey Royston, Kenneth S. Ryan,
Paul Rybolt and Kris Cox, Thomas Sabin, James
and Carol Sage, Steve Saliba, Paul and Gayle
Sampson, Lucy and Jorge Sanchez, Jon and
Theresa Sapunar, George and Doris Schauer,
Shannon P. Schenck, Christiane M. Schierloh,
Jeanette Schultz, Margie Scott, Dr. Yvonne Seon,
Zoe S. Shade, Peggy Shank and Bob Zearfoss,
Jaime Shepherd, Mindy Shirk, Lois A. Shroyer,
Sharon Silver, Donna Silvert, Fran Simon, Charles
and Faith Skidmore, Seth and Laura Skidmore,
Audrey Smith, Dreme Smith, Carolyn Snow,
William Spohn and Margaret Dunn, Jennifer
Stahl, John Stekli, Perry Stewart, Fred and Kathy
Stockwell, Conley Strader, Marie Strain, Dave
Stratton and Toni Laricchiuta, Richard and Ruby
Strode, Rebecca Stultz, Nancy Sundell-Turner,
Bob and Kathy Swisher, Corina Tamalpias, Laura
Taylor, Catherine Ann Taylor, Bradlee and Lynda
Terry, Stephen Tiefert, Timothy and Lynn Tobey,
Samantha Trapp, Audrey Treasure and Edd
Delair, Lew and Tamsin Trelawny-Cassity, Robert
Triplett, Susan Troyer, Dominique H. Vasseur,
Karen Veve, Nancy and Rick Vogel, Charlot
Wade, Amanda Wallace, Gene and Janet Ward,
Donna Watson, Margie Wehner, Ralph and
Michele Welton, Kim and Greg Westendorf,
David and Helen Westneat, Marianne Whelchel,
Mary White, James Wiener and Pat Carthey,

Tim Wilkerson, George and Venabelle Williams,
Pamela Wilz, Shelley Wing, Tina and Warren
Wingate, Kathy and Tom Wittberg, Lin Wood
and Eric Miller, Michael W. Zander, Mary Beth
Burkholder and Gary Zaremsky, James and
Nancy Zimmerman, Chris Zurbuchen.
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Institute Donors

BBenefactor

Arabic Club Foundation, Carol Bieri and Joel
Sanders, Sam Bowman, Steven Conn and
Angela Brintlinger, Edmund Brown-Edwards,
Carl Champney & Charlene Prestopino, Gordon
Cowperthwaite, Eric Rowley Elliston, Gerald
Hasser, Stephen Kress, Richard Lapedes and
Maureen Lynch, Ralph Overton, Ann Roberts
and John Smith, Ernst W. Solter, Jim and Jan
Swaney, llse Tebbetts, Malte and Pamela von
Matthiessen, Glenn and Jane Watts

Contributor

Anonymous (2), Lisa Abel and Lynn Adams,
Joan Ackerman, A-C Service, Ray and Marlene
Acus, Adoption Link, Inc,, James and Mary
Agna, American Parts Depot, Sarah Amin

and Darrin Fultz, Kristen Andreae, Antioch
School, Arthur Morgan Institute for Community
Solutions, Steve and Carol Artley, Rick Asamoto,
Pamela Bailar, Ray Bailey and Bob Petrucci,
Harden and Jeanne Ballantine, Ginger Ballard,
Steven and Ellen Ballerene, Susan Barber,
Deanna Bardy, Audrey Bardy, Fred and Joy
Bartenstein, Joan Barton, Rubin and Charlotte
Battino, David and Esther Battle, Ellen Baum
and Jeffrey Fischer, John Beals, William Bennett,
Ruth and Tony Bent, Fred and Daphne Berge,
Stephen Biawitz and Mildred Hand-Biawitz,
Jessica Bilecki, Bing Design, Blue Moon Soup,
Donald and Zola Bouquot, Larry Boutis and
Barbara Martinsons, Bruce Bradtmiller and
Carol Cottom, Bob Brecha and Katharina Seid|,
Daniel Brustein and Joan Trey, Steve and Dawn
Buchwalder, David and Nancy Bull, Mary A.
Bullen, Marcia Burchby, Virginia Hoglund Burris,
Dianne Burroughs, Linda Butler and Steven
Nissen, Karen Campbell, Wayne and Laurie
Carmichael, Kay Carter, Nicole Carver, Callie
Cary-Devine and Bob Devine, Margaret Chapin,
Chemed Foundation, Jeff and Julie Christian,
Christopher's Restaurant and Catering, Dale
and Kee Circle, Clark County Audubon Society,
Scott and Jeanine Clark, Rebecca Cochran, Jack
and Barbara Cochran, Barbara Cohen, Kenneth
Coleman, Gordon and Ginger Comstock, Barron
and Dolores Conrad, Margaret Coogan, April
Cooper, Jenny Cowperthwaite and Raymond
Ruka, Linda and Robert Crane, Roger Cranos,
Nancy R. Crow, Elsie Cunningham, Robert

and Ruth Darrow, Judith Daso, Ed Davis and
Viki Church, Scott and Claudia Davis, Sue

and James Davis, Amy and Kevin Deal, Scott
Debanto, Wilma Deen, Sergi Demchuk, W.
Steven and Barbara Demmy, Holly and Michael
Di Flora, Dorothy Dick, MJ Dodson, Rick and
Mary Donahoe, Joseph Dowdell, Eleanor Drey
and Warren Saunders, Diane DuBose, Patricia
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Without our donors and volunteers, preserving the Glen
would simply not be possible... we thank you all!

Dudick, William and Yvette Duffy, Teresa
Dunphy and Thomas Gregor, Frank N. Dupps,
Cindy Eakin, Billie Eastman, Robert Edmondson,
Joan Elder, Neenah Ellis, Jill Engle, Michelle
and Leonard Epstein, Jennifer Erickson, Becky
Eschliman, Bill and Kathy Estep, Michelle Evans,
Cindy Farley, Pamela Ferris-Olson, Laurel Finch,
Emest and Susan Strong Fine, Larry and Kim
Fish, Thomas Fisher, Kris Fister, Greg and Sheila
Fontaine, Todd Fore, Debbie Fralick, Tendaji W.
Ganges, Mark S. George, Bob and Maria George,
Sarah Gerould, Angela Gibson, Janene Giuseffi,
David Goodman, Richard Gould, Jordan and
Bethany Gray, Great Miami Outfitters LLC.,
Green Environmental Coalition, Michael and
Sharon Greitzer, Ruth and Barbara Gresser,
Grinnell Property Owners Water Corporation,
Erika and Matthew Grushon, Nancy Gustafson,
Habitat Creations of Ohio, Inc,, Lisa Haglund
and Steve Slack, Franklin Halley, Dan and Susan
Halm, James and Cindy Halye, Richard and
Lilly Heil, Collin Heinz, Lorena and Gregory
Helentjaris, Vickie Hennessy, Juliet Liddle
Hennessy, John Hennings, George and Parmie
Herman, Jeffrey Hiles, Pamela Hogarty, Lainie
Holman, J. Marc Holser, Home City Federal
Savings Bank, Karen Hopenwasser, Hosket
Veterinary Service, Robert Hough and Family,
John Hoyt, Beatrix Karthaus-Hunt and Allen
Hunt, Bob and Tia Huston, Kenneth and Janis
Hutchinson, Carl Hyde, David and Susan

Hyde, Desiree Nickell and Ellis Jacobs, Arthur
Morgan Institute for Community Solutions,
Katharine Jones, Thomas and Barbara Kaiser,
Neil and Sandy Kalfas, Teresa Kaminsky, Brady
Karns, Laura Jo Kearns, Ellen Keller, Tim Klass,
Gary and Helen Klein, Karl Kleiner, Stacey

and Michael Knemeyer, Robert Abowitz and
Kathleen Knight-Abowitz, David B. Kopacz, Kim
Korkan and Pegeen Laughlin, Sherryl Kostic,
Bob Kozmar, Robert and Carol Krinsky, Lori
Kuhn and Karl Hendrickson, Vincent Laino,
Tom and Evelyn LaMers, Albert and Patricia
Laszlo, Christine Renee Lattin, Lawrence Lee
and Carol Lynn Dimond, Randy and Kathy
Levine, Licking Heights Elementary School,
Greg and Elizabeth Lind, Harold & Joyce Lingo,
Live & Let Dye, LLC, Cindy Livezey and Linda
Gorski, Karen Livingston, Linda Lombard, David
London, John and Karen Lorenz, Robert and
Jean Lorenzetti, Jim Lunay, Molly Lunde and Lee
Kibblewhite, [ldikd Marcus, Jean Marsh, Laura
Marshall and Howard Horstman, John Mathis
and Krista Crawford-Mathis, Leland Mayne
and Family, David and Barbara McCormick,
Jennifer McCormick, Judith and Dan McGregor,
Meadowlark Restaurant, Greg Merkle, Craig
Mesure and Sylvia Ellison, Miami Valley Bird
Club , Miami Valley Outdoor Club, Miami
Valley Pottery, Dave and Donna Milam, David

This beautiful adult eagle from Grand Lake
St. Mary's became a permanent resident after
losing the end of its wing.

Miltenberger, Dr. L. David Mirkin, Kym and
Stephanie Moore, Richard and Jo Ann Moran,
Faith Morgan and Pat Murphy, Mary M. Morgan,
Elihu and Claire Morlidge, Pamela Murn, Nina
Myatt, Robert and Carey Nelson, Alan Netherby,
Susan and Vic Neves, Mark and Christy Nielsen,
Aaron Nielsen and Evelyn Boettcher, Robert
Nordstrom, Rose O'Brien, Arthur and Joan
O'Neil, Nancy Pack, Ruth and Harvey Paige,
Dean and Sheila Pallotta, Nola Palomino, Bob
and Sue Parker, Gloria Pauzar, Peach'’s Grill,
Katherine and Steen Pedersen, Larry and Elaine
Perkins, John and Pamela Peters, Christopher
Pettit, Rodney Player and Don Dawson,
Katherine Polak and lan MacDonald, Irwin

H Pomerantz, David and Katherine Popenoe,
Lillian Kate Prager, Christopher's Restaurant
and Catering, Cecil and Carolyn Pugh, Roi

and Linden Qualls, Nancy Rambasek, Anne
Randolph, Angus Randolph, The Randolph
Company, Reichley Insurance Agency, Jean
Sanford Replinger, Richard and Ann Rice,
Robert and Jo Ellen Rice, Sheila Dungan
Richmond, Marcia Ridgley, Lori Riley, Douglas
and Michelle Roby, Daniel Roby, Ariel Rogers,
Kim Rohmann, Mark and Dorothy Roosevelt,
James and Judy Rose, Betty Ross, Kristen Ross,
Mark and Holly Ross, Amold and Caroline
Roth, Kirk and Christina Rowe, Colleen Ryan,
Katherine Rylien, Jeanne-Michele Salander,
Live & Let Dye, LLC, Nancy and David Sanders,
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Charlotte Schiff, Robert and Jane Scott, Robert
and Elizabeth Scott, Jon and Diana Sebaly,
Jerry and Marge Sedlacek, The SEK Keystone
Preservation Trust, Richard Sherwood, Karen
and John Shrader, Walter and Evelyn Sikes, Rhea
Smith, Smith, Moses & Company, LLC, Susan
Smith, James Spangler and Megan Trolander,
Karen Spivack, William Spohn and Margaret
Dunn, Perry Stewart, Bradley Stork, Strathmoor
Square Condominum, Connie Strobbe and
Carter de Werd, David Strohscher, Joshua Stucky,
Elisabeth Bartlett Sturges, Jerry Sutton and
Sandra McHugh, Elizabeth Swisher, Charles
Taylor and Mei Chiang, David R. Thompson, Eva
Thornber, Susan and Ron Tower, Craig Tregillus
and Lesley McPhaden, Kathryn Van der Heiden
& Grover Criswell, Ruth Van Lehn, Ted Vander
Roest, Barbara Vanderbeek, P. Thomas Vernier,
Tucker Viemeister, Nancy and Rick Vogel,
Wagner Subaru, Henry Waite, Robert and Janet
Wakefield, Tanne Walker, Amanda Wallace, Rye
Walsh, Virginia Warren, Stephen L. Wasby, Bud
Weaver, Gary Webb, Bill Webb, Heidi Welch,
Wheat Penny Oven and Bar, Dan and Diane
Wheeler, Mary White, Pat White and Doug
Snyder, Cloyce Wiley, Shane Wilkerson, Jo Wilson
and David Wishart, Donna and Andrew Wilson,
Wine Trends, Barbara Winslow, Lisa Wolters and
Nate Cornett, Nancy Worthing, Jonatha and
Harold Wright, Wright Patt Credit Union, Carol
Yegerlehner, Yellow Springs Brewery, Yellow
Springs Chiropractic, Yellow Springs Federal
Credit Union, Yellow Springs Friends Meeting,
Yellow Springs Psychological Center, Kara

York, YSI Inc. a Xylem Brand, James and Nancy
Zimmerman, John Zwolshen

Supporter

Karen and Dorothy Andermills, Gilah and
Shepherd Anderson, Jo and Matt Anderson,
Martha Armstrong, Toshiko Asakawa, Victor
Ayoub, Ginger Ballard, Michael Balster, Ben
and Cheryl Barnett, Richard and Elaine Barrick,
Paul Beck, Nancy Bent and Roger Reason,
Christopher and Marcia Birch, Helen Black, Cecil
Black, Willard Bowers, Chuck and Judy Braden,
Bruce and Carolyn Bradford, Richard Bradley
and Amy Tovar, Bob Brecha and Katharina Seidl,
Beth Bridgeman and Ed Amhrein, Jane Brown,
Elaine M. Brown, Phillip Burns, Capital Planning
Services, Christy Carlson, Celina Intermediate
School, Julane Chaney, Gordon Chapman,

Amy R Chavez, Mark and Barbara Christel,
Cincinnati Nature Center, Wendy Clark, Pamela
E. Conine, Gordon Cowperthwaite, Parviz
Dadras, Mark Dameron , James Decker, Wilma
Deen, Jeanette M. Dehus, Ron and Violet Ann
delanglade, Sergi Demchuk, Guy Denny, Gary
Dixon and Nancy Hesz, Kay Dixon, Rick and
Mary Donahoe, Veronica Duke, Roy and Heidi
Eastman, Electric Service Company, Woody
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and Harriet Ensor, Brian and Traci Erickson,
James and Barbara Evans, Dawn Falleur, Jim
and Betty Felder, Bill Felker, Richard and Marie
Flickinger, Martin L. Fried, Veronica H. Frost,
Joan Gallagher, James Gardner, Alan Gerstein,
Timothy and Susanne Goodman, Mary and
William Gorman, Steve and Tiffany Gorman,
Jordan and Bethany Gray, Wayne Gulden and
Bette Kelley, Nancy Gustafson, Christina Hadley
and Jim Mason, James Hardy, James Hatch
and Patricia Jennings, Bill and Janet Heater,
Barry and Kipra Heermann, Jerry Herst and
Julie Dorfman, John and Susan Howell, Mark
and Roberta Howson, Huber Repair Service,
Doris Hubschman, Jon Hudson and Debbie
Henderson, Robert and Jane Hutcheson, Carl
Hyde, Iris C. Igawa, Adelbert Jenkins, Susan
Jennings, Catherine Jordan and Steve Lick,
Maribeth Kambitsch, Jean Kessel, Joseph
Knapp and Sarah Pines, Ann Simon Koppelman
and Diantha Rau, William Kovacs, Il, Leonard
Kramer, Peter and Erin Kraus, Shirley Kristensen,
Marvin and Mary Lamborg, Amy Lamborg

and Jonathan Ralinovsky, Ms. Susannah Lane,
Christine Renee Lattin, Christopher Lemon,
Maggie Leon, Kate LeVesconte, Nancy and
Raymond Lewkowicz, Greg and Elizabeth Lind,
Harry and Donna Lipsitt, Linda Lombard, Anita
and John Lunn, Marianne MacQueen and Patti
Dallas, Eleanor Manire-Gatti and Frank Gatti,
Christopher and Kristen Marks, R.A. Martineau
and Jane Dorsey, Craig T. Matthews and
Associates, LPA, Maureen McCormick & John
Ritzenthaler, Marjorie and Richard McCracken,
Warren McKay, Michael McVey and Caroline
Stevens, Mark Meister and Carla Steiger, Jared
Remley and Angela Melton-Remley, Mary
Menino, Justin Metcalf and Colette Palamar,
Karen and Stanley Mickel, Margaret Millard,
David and Mary Miller, Dr. L. David Mirkin,
Kurt Miyazaki and Ruth Hoff, Charles Moore,
Kym and Stephanie Moore, Nick Muska and
Susan Hartman Muska, Mary Ann Nafz, Craig
G. Newberger, Sigrin Newell, Deanna Newsom
and Volker Bahn, Jane Nichols-Ecker and James
Ecker, Paulette Olson, Judy Oplinger, John

and Lorna Osborne, Phyllis Pacifico, Dean and
Lorraine Parmelee, Anthony Pavelka, Larry and
Elaine Perkins, Patricia Peters, Beverly Price,
Diane and Jim Prosser, Steve Rabson, Robert
and Connie Rae, Ralph and Jean Ramey, Anne
Randolph, Catherine Reynolds, Dave Reynolds,
John and Mable Richardson, Dorothy Rike,
Robert Riordan, Donald and Arlene Ronda,
Betty Ross, Carol Rothman and Scott Ullman,
Dan and Libby Rudolf, Larry Sabin, Shannon

P. Schenck, Liz and Craig Schneiders, Anita
Schwartz, Robert and Jane Scott, Screenplay,
Virginia Secrest, Jaime Shepherd, Bob and Val
Shipley, Effie Shumaker, Walter and Evelyn Sikes,

Roy and Dagmar Smith, Joshua Smith and

Lisa Varandani, Rhea Smith, Marie Smithers,
Elizabeth A. Sorensen, William Spohn and
Margaret Dunn, Marc and Shary Stadler, Marcia
Stanton, Albert Staub, Charlene Stoeckicht,

Joe and Betsy Strauch, Charles Swaney, Carol
Sweeney, Catherine Ann Taylor, Howard Thiele,
[11, Betsy Palmer Thompson, David R. Thompson,
Holly Underwood, James and Julia Valentine,
Kathryn Van der Heiden & Grover Criswell,
Todd and Laura Van Lehn, Roland Verney, Emily
Vieux, Rob Warren and Sally Mazur, Donna
Watson, Larry Weinstein, Diana Wheeler, Pat
White and Doug Snyder, Judith and Phillip
Whittaker, Wild Birds Unlimited, Judy Williams,
George and Venabelle Williams, Jo Wilson and
David Wishart, Kathy and Tom Wittberg, Yellow
Springs Exempted School District, Zachary
Zalusky, Grace Zartman, Jaquelyn Zevin

Grants

Clean Ohio Conservation Fund (Camp
Greene Acquisition)

Llewellyn Foundation (Outdoor education
scholarships)

Mathile Family Foundation (Outdoor
education scholarships)

National Science Foundation, Science
Education for New Civic Engagements
and Responsibilities (Outdoor education
and ecological restoration)

The Virginia W. Kettering Foundation
(Outdoor education scholarships)

The Kenneth A. Scott Charitable Trust, a
Key Bank Trust (Raptor Center cages and
signage)

The Springfield Foundation (Outdoor
education scholarships)

The Upper River Fund of the Dayton
Foundation (Camp Greene Acquisition)

Yellow Springs Community Foundation
(Miller Fellowship, Trail improvements)

Volunteers

Over the year, volunteers contributed
5,735 hours of work, equivalent to a
contribution of $80,712. Gracious thanks
to everyone who generously volunteered
their time in service to Glen Helen.
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